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Concert next Friday and our Easter Assembly in a couple of 
weeks. These events promise to be a wonderful way to 
celebrate the end of the term and showcase the incredible 
talents of our students. 

Ngā mihi ano whānau for your conƟnued support and 
involvement in our school community. 

Have a wonderful weekend. 

Ngā manaakitanga, 
Desmond Pemerika 

Tumuaki 

 

 

FAIR 2025 COMMITTEE MEETING 

If you would like to join the 2025 Fair commiƩee, our Įrst 
meeƟng will be held at 5.30pm on Tuesday 8th April in the staī 
room. 
Any quesƟons please contact fairadmin@michaelpark.school.nz 

 

Kia ora whānau, 

Mauri tū, mauri ora. 
An acƟve soul is a healthy soul. 

I would like to begin by acknowledging 
the wonderful performance of Class 12 
last week. It was, without a doubt, the best Class 12 play that 
the school has seen. I am incredibly proud of the work they put 
in, and I would like to extend my hearƞelt congratulaƟons to 
them for such an outstanding achievement. 

This week, I had the privilege of accompanying Class 11 on their 
camp to Waitangi as part of their Leadership Main Lesson. 
During their brief Ɵme in Northland, the students visited a 
number of historically signiĮcant sites, including the Flagstaī at 
Russell, the oldest house and oldest working store in New 
Zealand in Kerikeri, the natural hot springs in Ngawha, and, of 
course, the Treaty Grounds in Waitangi. The experience was 
truly enriching, and it was an absolute privilege to spend Ɵme 
with our students while they were away on camp. 

It is with pleasure that I share with you the Įnal conĮrmed 2024 
NCEA results in this ediƟon of the Friday Flyer. We are very 
proud of the achievement results of our Class 11 and 12 of 2024.  

I would like to take a moment to acknowledge our 2024 
External Scholarship recipients. Leon Kment, who was our 2024 
DUX recipient, aƩained Scholarship German (Top Scholar in NZ) 
and Scholarship in Chemistry, as well as NCEA Level 3 
Excellence Endorsement. Ben Edwards, who was our 2024 
Student RepresentaƟve on the Board, aƩained Scholarship 
English. CongratulaƟons, Leon and Ben for your outstanding 
achievements! 

With the end of the term fast approaching, we turn our 
aƩenƟon to some exciƟng upcoming events, our School Music 

COMING EVENTS 
Click here to view the full calendar online 

Friday 4 April  Snapdragon Easter Market 

Friday 4 April  Charity Team Sausage Sizzle 

Friday 4 April  MPS Concert 

Wednesday 9 April  Last day of Term 1 

Thursday 10 April  Teacher only day 

Friday 11 April  Teacher only day 

mailto:fairadmin@michaelpark.school.nz
https://michaelpark.school.nz/calendar/
https://michaelpark.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/Concert-Sign-Up-Sheet-4-April-2025.pdf
https://michaelpark.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/Concert-Sign-Up-Sheet-4-April-2025.pdf
https://michaelpark.school.nz/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/Concert-Sign-Up-Sheet-4-April-2025.pdf


 

CongratulaƟons to Evie 
Arasaratnam on achieving 
her Silver Duke of 
Edinburgh’s Award! Evie 
chose to focus on surf 
lifesaving for her voluntary 
service component and 
fashion design for her skill, 
culminaƟng with an amazing 
kayak expediƟon in the Bay 
of Islands for her 
adventurous journey. We 
wish her the best of luck 
with her Gold award. 

We have a combined 
expediƟon planned to the Kaimai Ranges for term 2, which will 
enable all those currently in the award scheme to undertake 
another adventurous journey in some amazing NZ naƟve bush. 

I have been running the Duke of Edinburgh’s Award group at 
Michael Park since 2020 and unfortunately will not be 
conƟnuing aŌer term 2. Whilst I will conƟnue to provide 
administraƟve support to those already enrolled in the scheme, 
this means that unfortunately we will not be able to enrol new 
students into the scheme this year. The school is looking at 
other ways of holding the Duke of Edinburgh’s Award next year. 

David Le Pelley 

mailto:rsst@michaelpark.school.nz


Summary of 2024 NCEA, SCHOLARSHIP and UE  

results for Michael Park School 

2024 Level 2 NCEA aƩainment results 2024 Level 3 NCEA aƩainment results 

Year NCEA L2 (%) Nationally (%) 

2024 89 73 

2023 97 73 

2022 94 74 

2021 90 77 

2020 95 80 

Year NCEA L3 (%) Nationally (%) 

2024 86 68 

2023 100 68 

2022 84 68 

2021 94 70 

2020 90 72 

2024 NCEA L2 EXCELLENCE SCHOLARS 2024 NCEA L3 EXCELLENCE SCHOLARS  

Tilly Arasaratnam Lucas Cross  

Aldo Brown Leon Kment  

Zach Mole Catherine Zhao  

Nulara RatwaƩe   

2024 Level 2 NCEA endorsement results 2024 Level 3 NCEA endorsement results 

Year 

Endorsed with  
Excellence or Merit (%)  Nationally (%) 

2024 89 40 

2023 38 39 

2022 54 41 

2021 57 45 

2020 69 43 

Year 

Endorsed with  
Excellence or Merit (%)  Nationally (%) 

2024 45 40 

2023 64 40 

2022 52 41 

2021 81 44 

2020 70 42 

2024 Level 3 University Entrance results 

Year UE (%) NaƟonally (%) 

2024 79 49 

2023 96 48 

2022 68 50 

2021 88 51 

2020 86 53 

2024 EXTERNAL SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS 

Leon Kment 
• German, Top Scholar in New Zealand 

• Chemistry  

Ben Edwards • English 



As part of our Surveying main lesson, we went on a 
camp for 2 nights to WhaƟpu which is about 45km 
out on the west coast of Auckland.  

The pracƟcal component of Surveying was carried 
out on this camp. Students worked collaboraƟvely in 
groups, uƟlizing their knowledge of Linear and Radial 
Surveying techniques. They measured distances 
between posts using measuring tapes and bearings 
using a compass. They produced a scaled map of the 
surveyed area (WhaƟpu Campsite) using the data 
collected and presented it in the form of a poster.  

We stayed at the WhaƟpu lodge in one of the oldest 
building in New Zealand that is sƟll liveable. During 
our downƟme we visited the WhaƟpu beach and 
explored the WhaƟpu caves.  

Overall, this camp provided students an opportunity 
for experienƟal learning and challenged their 
pracƟcal and mental capaciƟes.  

Iva BarreƩo 



EXCITING NEWS: STAGE 1 OF OUR NEW 
PLAYGROUND IS ABOUT TO BEGIN 

We are excited to share that stage 1 of our new playground is 
about to begin.  The school is thrilled to announce our 
partnership with Creo, who will be working with us on our 
fantasƟc strategic project. Creo’s experƟse in playground 
design aligns perfectly with our school’s values, fostering 
imaginaƟve, acƟve play. 

For stage 1, we will be 
installing a brand-new 
climbing net – a fun and 
challenging structure that we 
know our tamariki will love. 
InstallaƟon is set to begin 
during the term 2 holidays. 

Looking ahead, stage 2 will 
involve collaboraƟng with 
Creo to design a playground 
that truly reŇects the unique 

spirit of our kura, one that’s unlike anything you will Įnd at 
other schools. We are excited to bring you along on this 
journey, and we will be sharing more about stage 2 next term. 

* Please note that the rendered pictures of the wooden 
structures are just for reference. 

Ngā manaakitanga,  
Desmond Pemerika 



 

COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARD 

• House for Sale in Innisfree Drive, Ellerslie, close to the 
MPS community. www.trademe.co.nz/a/property/
residenƟal/sale/auckland/auckland-city/ellerslie/
lisƟng/5226712866. To be sold by aucƟon on 8 April. 

•         House SiƩer Needed in Mt Wellington/
Ellerslie: We’re looking for a reliable house siƩer 
from May 14th to June 5th to keep our cat fed and 
happy while we’re away. Our home is sunny, private, and 
spacious, with great heaƟng to keep you cozy. 5 min 
drive from MPS. If you’re interested or know someone 
who might be, please contact Catrina at 0279491463. 

•         Bunny Looking for a Loving Home!: A while back, we 
found an adorable lop-eared baby bunny and have been 
fostering her with lots of love. She’s super cute and 
curious, but she would thrive best in a home with 
another bunny and a safe, rabbit-friendly environment. 
We’re looking for someone who can oīer her the care 
and companionship she deserves. If you’re interested, 
we’d love to hear from you! Please contact Catrina at 
0279491463. 

• We are a family of four looking for a 3-4 bedroom house 
to rent near the school. Please contact Ella 
ella.ewens@gmail.com   02041278671. Thank you.  

• Julz Glover is offering a photography package for MPS 
families during Autumn.  
Photo Shoot with Julz in central 
Auckland suburbs. Shoots 
can take place at your home, 
beach or the park. Cash $390 - incl. 30min shoot and 15 
high resolution digital images. Send Julz a direct message 
via Instagram to enquire. 

• House for rent in St Johns - 3 bed, shared right of way 
with another MPS family. $700neg. Cute and Ɵdy wee 
house, great neighbours! Possibility of car pooling to 
school (12 mins), kids are welcome to use our play area 
and trampoline. Text Nancy 021 168 6909 

Contact the editor, Dana MarcroŌ at fridayŇyer@michaelpark.school.nz   

Guideline 150 characters maximum please. Deadline midday Thursday. 

Sorry, we no longer publish graphic adverƟsements, except for Michael Park 
School acƟviƟes, class fundraisers and Steiner-related events. 

 

Good luck to all of 

our MPS students 

who are participating 

in the Weet-Bix Kids 

TRYathlon this 

Sunday! 

Firewood Fundraiser  
Get In Before It’s Gone!   

We’re taking pre-orders for dry macrocarpa firewood - a 1.5 cubic 

metre trailer load, delivered to the Ellerslie area for $160 per load. 

$50 from each load will go straight to  
Class 2 & Class 6 fundraising efforts! 

Keen? Email Renee at reneecoulter@gmail.com  
to order and sort delivery. 

Need it delivered outside Ellerslie? We can sort that too - just ask! 

https://www.trademe.co.nz/a/property/residential/sale/auckland/auckland-city/ellerslie/listing/5226712866
https://www.trademe.co.nz/a/property/residential/sale/auckland/auckland-city/ellerslie/listing/5226712866
https://www.trademe.co.nz/a/property/residential/sale/auckland/auckland-city/ellerslie/listing/5226712866
mailto:ella.ewens@gmail.com
https://www.instagram.com/julzglover/
mailto:fridayflyer@michaelpark.school.nz
mailto:brian@clevernz.com
mailto:reneecoulter@gmail.com
mailto:reneecoulter@gmail.com
mailto:reneecoulter@gmail.com
mailto:reneecoulter@gmail.com


Easter Craft  

Holiday Program  
with Michelle Mullany  

Wednesday 16th &  Thursday 17th April 
 9am-3pm  

Michael Park School Handwork Room 

For ages 5 ½ - 11 years  

$90 for 1 day / $160 for both days 

 

Limited spaces available 

Book now to secure your space 

michellemullany@gmail.com  

022 127 6551  

mailto:michellemullany@gmail.com
mailto:michellemullany@gmail.com
mailto:hello@diannabrinsden.co.nz
http://www.taruna.ac.nz/

